A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, January 13, 2000, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Duane Basch (arrived 8:10 p.m.)



Phil Mattaro



Joe Ricci



Don Thorp

EXCUSED:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: Chris Holliday, Town Board Member; and 2 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Dehm called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m.

PUBLIC HEARING – CHRISTOPHER N. BROWN

Mr. Christopher Brown and Ms. Kelly Brown, owners of a parcel of land located at 701 Boughton Hill Road, Honeoye Falls, came before the Board requesting an area variance permitting the construction of a .30 acre pond 50 feet from the westerly property line and 45 feet from the northerly property line instead of being set back one hundred feet from each property line as required.  Zoned RA-1.  Tax Account #223.04-1-1.21.

Mr. Dehm stated that a copy of the public notice was in the file along with the Affidavit of Posting of the Sign.  Mr. Dehm stated that the County had responded that this was a local matter.

Mr. Dehm asked if the Board members were familiar with the property.  Mr. Mattaro stated he had not seen the property yet.  Mr. Dehm, Mr. Ricci and Mr. Thorp stated they had seen the property.

Mr. Brown introduced himself and his wife and explained that they were requesting an area variance to construct a pond in the northwest corner of their five-acre parcel.  Mr. Brown stated that they had plans drawn up for the pond and had the area staked.  Mr. Brown stated that he had been working with an individual from Monroe County Soil and Water, Vyt Birkunas.  

Mr. Brown stated he would respond to the question as to whether this pond would result in a change to the character of the neighborhood.  Mr. Brown stated that the location is presently a wheedfield and is not farmed.  Mr. Brown stated that the property behind them is farmed, but their property is currently weeds.  Mr. Brown stated he intended to plant trees and grass around the pond.

To the question as to whether there were alternative methods to achieve their goal, Mr. Brown stated that when they built their house, they did not have any plans for a pond.  Mr. Brown stated they built their home in the middle of the lot, therefore there isn’t any location to place the pond without violating the setback requirements.

Mr. Brown stated that the degree of variance sought was 50 feet from the western property line and 45 feet from the rear property line.

Mr. Brown stated that the septic system was located to the rear of the house, which meant that the pond had to be pushed out farther.

Mr. Brown stated that to the question regarding the effect to physical or environmental conditions, he would respond that there were no negative effects, only positive effects.  Mr. Brown stated that the pond would benefit the wildlife.

Mr. Brown stated that this was a self-created difficulty because the house was in the middle of the property.

Mrs. Brown stated they wanted the pond for aesthetic reasons.

Mr. Mattaro asked if they had any plans to stock the pond with fish or other life.  Mr. Brown responded yes, they intended to stock it with fish.  Mr. Mattaro asked if there would be any treatments done to the water.  Mr. Brown stated that his neighbors, who are also his in-laws, have a license to treat their pond with aquashade to fight the algae.

Mr. Mattaro asked how deep the pond was going to be.  Mr. Brown stated it would be 10 feet deep.  Mr. Brown stated that it would be kidney shaped with an approximate width of 50 feet and a length of 100 feet.

Mr. Ricci stated that Mr. Brown should be absolutely certain on where his property line is in order to be sure the variance requested is correct.  Mr. Ricci asked if Mr. Brown were to move the pond to the east, then he would only have to ask for a variance on one side, instead of two sides.  Mr. Brown stated that he did not want to interfere in any way with the leach field.

Mr. Ricci asked if Mr. Brown had spoken to his neighbors.  Mr. Brown stated yes, and they had no objections.  Mr. Brown stated that one neighbor, Mr. Ward, knew that the pond would be 110 feet from his property line.  

Mr. Thorp asked where the drainage from the pond would go.  Mr. Brown stated the drainage would go to the east via a pipe spillway to the steep slope.

A discussion followed regarding the spillway, which would use a standpipe.  

Mr. Dehm asked how Mr. Brown was going to fill the pond with water.  Mr. Brown stated that the individual from the County, who is advising him, has told him that it will fill up naturally.

Mr. Dehm asked if the pond would be better located if it were at the bottom of the hill.  Mr. Brown stated that test holes showed that that area was 100% sand.  Mr. Brown stated that the County did not recommend that location for the pond.  

Mr. Dehm asked what the slope of the pond would be.  Mr. Brown stated it would be a severe slope of 2:1.

Mr. Mattaro asked if Mr. Brown intended to use the pond for swimming.  Mr. Brown stated no.  Mr. Mattaro asked what Mr. Brown would do if the pond did not fill with water naturally.  Mr. Brown stated they would fill it in.  

Mr. Dehm asked where the ground that was to be excavated would be going, would it go into the berm.  Mr. Brown stated the fill would go into the berm, or it would be put on the hill.  Ms. Brown stated they did not intend to immediately stock the pond with fish.  Ms. Brown stated they would let the pond sit for a while before stocking it.

A discussion followed regarding the line of seedlings to the southwest of the pond.

Mr. Dehm stated he had a concern regarding swimming in the pond.  Mr. Brown stated that he could not say that if he is mowing the lawn on a hot day, he may not jump in the pond, but there were no swimming parties planned.

There were no other questions from the Board.  

Mr. Dehm opened the meeting to comments from the public.  There were no comments.

Mr. Dehm closed the Public Hearing at 8:10 p.m.

A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, January 13, 2000,at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York immediately following the Public Hearing.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Duane Basch (arrived 8:10 p.m.)



Phil Mattaro



Joe Ricci



Don Thorp

EXCUSED:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 
Chris Holliday, Town Board Member.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

A discussion followed regarding communicating with applicants who are to return with more information. The Board members stated that they felt that applicants must provide the information within a certain time frame.  Mr. Ricci will draft a procedure which will be used for open ended applications and present it to the Board.

The Board discussed the Wende Jo Kuhn submittal of more information relative to her application submitted in April, 1999.  

MOTION

Mr. Ricci moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, to schedule a hearing, for the next available date, to hear the application of Wende Jo Kuhn.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Ricci – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Basch – aye

A discussion followed regarding the open application of Dan Kane.  Mr. Dehm will write a letter to Mr. Kane stating that the Board would like to be informed as to the date Mr. Kane will be appearing, or the matter will be closed.

MINUTES

Mr. Basch moved, seconded by Mr. Mattaro, to approve, as amended, the minutes of the December 9, 1999 meeting.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Ricci – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Basch – aye.

MINUTES

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Ricci, to approve the minutes of the 1/10/00 Workshop as submitted.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Ricci – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Basch – aye.

The secretary stated that Jeanne Loberg, the Town Supervisor, had asked that she relay a message to the Board regarding the ZBA budget.  The secretary stated that Ms. Loberg had stated that when determining the ZBA budget, Ms. Loberg had taken out three meetings (the fourth Thursday in November, the fourth Thursday in December and one summer meeting), and that she based her numbers on the projections for the last four years and the projections were actually less than what was put in the budget.

Mr. Holliday stated that the Town Board was reviewing all fees charged by the Town and asked the ZBA their opinions regarding the ZBA fee.  A discussion followed.  Mr. Holliday stated his conclusion was that there was no driving need to adjust the fee.

Mr. Mattaro stated he would not be here for the January 27, 2000 meeting.

A discussion followed regarding procedural issues relative to writing the determinations.

Mr. Thorp will write the Brown determination.

Mr. Dehm asked the Board members if they wanted to be copied in on the information given to him by the Town Supervisor.  The Board members responded no, only the information Mr. Dehm felt was important to pass along.  

Mr. Ricci stated he would like to receive copies of the minutes from the Town Board meeting.  

A discussion followed regarding the meeting tentatively scheduled for February 24, 2000, during the school break.  The board decided to see if anything comes up and make any decision regarding cancellation at a later date.

Mr. Dehm asked who would be attending the workshop to discuss Chapter 200 scheduled for Monday, January 24, 2000.  Mr. Mattaro – no; Mr. Ricci – yes; Mr. Thorp – yes; Mr. Basch – yes, and Mr. Dehm stated he was uncertain.  A brief discussion followed regarding the workshop.

Mr. Dehm asked how the board wanted to handle their comments regarding the Noise Ordinance.  The Board decided they could either submit their comments directly to the Supervisor or give them to Mr. Dehm.  Mr. Dehm stated he would bring this up at the next meeting, time permitting.

MOTION

Mr. Basch moved, seconded by Mr. Mattaro, to adjourn at 9:53 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Ricci – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Basch – aye.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary

Zoning Board of Appeals
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